
  

PUBLIC HEARING, TOWN OF REDFIELD, APRIL 11, 2023 

A Public Hearing of the Redfield Town Board was held on April 11, 2023 at the Redfield Municipal 

Building at 7:00pm. Roll call was taken and the following board members were present:  

   Matthew Tompkins - Supervisor 

Terry Harlander - Councilman 

Carla Bauer – Councilwoman 

   Elaine Yerdon – Councilwoman 

Corey Yerdon - Councilman 

 

In addition, Russell Montieth -Highway Superintendent, Nick Smith - Assessor, Michael Yerdon – 

Code Enforcement Officer, Angie Kimball - CTHC Circuit Rider, Ed Montieth, Doug Morrison and 

Jared Lusk- Nixon Peabody. 

 

Supervisor Matthew Tompkins called the Public Hearing to order at 7:00pm, the purpose of this 

public hearing is to discuss the Tarpon Towers wireless telecommunications tower located on 

Zackary Montieth’s property at 3964 County Route 17, Redfield, NY  13437.  Are there any 

questions or concerns regarding this project.   

 

Jared Lusk – the width of the driveway – Mike Yerdon is calling it a road and our Engineers 

consider it a driveway.  Jared Lusk read a letter written by the Architects stating that in the past 

twelve years this has never been an issue on any of their projects for a Tower, they are considered a 

driveway not a road, letter forwarded to Supervisor Matthew Tompkins.  There was discussion.  

Supervisor Matthew Tompkins asked the dimensions of the road that goes to the Tower at the Braes 

– Mike Yerdon does not know.  Mike Yerdon – he is not authorized to accept appeal regarding the 

road standard.  Jared Lusk – it’s a driveway not an apparatus road, based on his review there’s no 

description of a driveway, no language for a Tower.  CM C. Yerdon – will the driveway/road be 

maintained in the winter?  Jared – no for every snowstorm, they are remote.  Supervisor Matthew 

Tompkins – any other comments? CM T. Harlander – will there be signage/gates at the end of the 

road, with snowmobilers and ATV’s it could be a problem.  Jared – a gate will be at the end so they 

can’t park/drive on it.  Supervisor Matthew Tompkins – any other comments?  Supervisor Matthew 

Tompkins – any other comments?   

 

A motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Terry Harlander to adjourn at 7:13 pm with all 

present voting in favor. 
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Susan C. Hough Town Clerk 


